
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

16 February 2023 

 

Excellency, 

 

With reference to paragraph 14 of Annex II to General Assembly resolution 75/212 on 

the accreditation and participation of intergovernmental organizations in the United Nations 

Conference on the Midterm Comprehensive Review of the Implementation of the 

Objectives of the International Decade for Action, “Water for Sustainable Development”, 

2018–2028, to be held on 22-24 March 2023 at United Nations Headquarters, New York, I have 

the honour to refer to a note by the Secretariat (A/77/738) regarding requests received from 

intergovernmental organizations to participate in the abovementioned international meeting.  

 

In this regard, I intend to submit the draft decision, to be issued as A/77/L.52, to the General 

Assembly for its consideration at the plenary meeting on Monday, 20 February 2023, at 3.00 p.m., 

in the General Assembly Hall. The full programme for the meeting will be published in the Journal 

of the United Nations. 

 

 Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Csaba KŐRÖSI  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All Permanent Representatives and  

Permanent Observers to the United Nations 

New York 


